Leek Health Centre 

Patient Participation Group 
Notes from Meeting
Notes from Meeting held at Leek Health Centre, Fountain Street, Leek

on 

Wednesday 18th April 2018. 
(This is not a verbatim record)
	Present:
	
	
	

	
	Katie Giddings
	KG
	

	
	Lesley Robbins
	LJR
	

	
	Ian Robbins
	IR
	

	
	Samantha Brown
	SB
	Practice Manager

	
	Joanne Burgess
	JBu
	Practice Staff

	
	Linda Tweats
	LT
	

	
	Rob Dawson
	RD
	

	
	Norma Thornhill
	NT
	

	
	Michael Quine
	MQ
	

	
	Judy Samuel
	JS
	

	
	Annette Guy-Cope
	AGC
	Practice Matron.  (10am to 10.30am)

	
	
	
	

	Apologies:
	
	
	

	
	David Rushton
	
	

	
	Lesley Roberts
	
	

	
	John Bridgett
	JB
	

	
	Ken Byatt
	
	


	Agenda Item
	
	Action
	Timescale

	1.
	Apologies.             AS ABOVE.
	
	

	
	
	
	

	2
	A conversation with: The Practice Matron.
Annette Guy-Cope introduced herself and explained her roles – she is also a Nurse Practitioner, qualified to prescribe (in some circumstances), one of two in this Practice. 
She explained that the two roles found a good fit.

As Matron is mainly concerned with identifying patients with long term conditions in order to manage their illnesses and reduce hospital admissions. 
SB advised that they had some success in this with the number of hospital admissions from this Practice going down ate this time. 

Develops Care Plans.  Can refer to other services and take referrals from them. Takes referrals from hospitals.

AGC described some of the work currently being undertaken at local Care Homes in partnership with the other Leek Practices.

Her work can also include engagement in a palliative care pathway.
As a Nurse Practitioner she participates in surgeries, taking the ‘urgent’ or short notice appointments.  Noted that she is allocated 15 minutes per patient, 5 mins more than the GPs. She also takes patients during the ‘walk-in’ surgery sessions. There is always a GP available to provide professional support if needed.

Those present asked numerous questions which AGC answered during the conversation, adding to the knowledge of all those present.

This was a useful exercise after which IR thanked AGC for her good work and for her time at this meeting.  
	
	

	
	
	
	

	3.
	Annual Election of Deputy Chair.
(Deferred from last meeting)

In the absence of JB, who was unwell and there were no other nominations, IR sought to defer this to the next meeting.  AGREED.

IR then asked for the meeting to consider the matter of ‘succession planning’ for the posts of Chair and Deputy, which had been touched upon at the last meeting.

There followed a round table debate on this subject with a number of views/ideas put forward.
ACTIONS AGREED:

1.  Will be an agenda item at the next meeting.

2.  IR to draft a job description/list for the role of Chair. – Deputy.

3. The meeting to consider how tasks identified could be shared.

4. Consider the appointment of a Secretary and duties of the same.

5. Consider whether the Practice could provide a Minutes Secretary.

6. PPG recruitment to be linked to this. (See Agenda 6.)
	IR
IR
	Before 20th June.

	
	
	
	

	4.
	Minutes from mtg 21st Feb. – Matters arising.

Para. 1. Succession Planning – See above.

Para.3. Phlebotomy. SB reported no change. Two half day clinics operating. Leek Practices still not funded for the work they do.

Deaf Awareness staff training.  SB advised that this was in hand but not yet completed.

Pharmacist.  SB advised that our Practice has not yet succeeded in their funding bid but hopeful will share a pharmacist with another Practice when achieved.

Para. 6. Pharmacy First.  IR said that he had made contact with the Local Pharmacist Council but to date had not received any statistics about the use of this service in the Leek area.  IR will pursue this.
SB tabled a document listing the illnesses that can be treated under this arrangement.
	SB

SB

SB

IR
	20/6.

20/6.

	
	
	
	

	5.
	Locality Meeting 20th March. – Points to note.
Notes from this meeting circulated 6.4.18.
Para. 11. JS gave details of the ‘Ask NHS’ mobile ‘phone APP. 

Can be downloaded free from usual Apple or Android stores.

Has been on trail in the West Midlands.  Well received and well used. 

You have to register with basic details and can only be used by an individual (i.e. not for their child or another person – may change later.)

Links user to a simple triage system.

If an emergency, will redirect user to 999 system.
If necessary will automatically link to NHS111 centre.

In West Mids, the App Can link to a user’s GP if an appointment needed. – not yet available in Staffordshire.

Para. 4. Community Hospitals.  IR commended to the meeting the report written by Bas Pickering which was circulated with the notes – a useful update on progress.

Diabetic eye screening. IR clarified that this relating to specialist diabetic eye screening only, which would in future be delivered from Leek Hospital with an appointments system.  Will not be delivered from Biddulph Health Centre as stated.
Para. 6. Extended hours. Government requires this from all GPs. Hours will be 8am – 8pm and Saturdays but not Sundays. Not just for emergency referrals. Must be operating from October 2018. Local proposals envisage a ’hub’ based at Leek Hospital, to service all Leek Practices. Modelled on the existing hub at Meir. Many issues to be addressed – staffing, patient records access, accommodation.

Noted that local Practices will lose funding for these provisions, no extra money.

Para. 8. Patients’ Comments. IR highlighted Biddulph Valley PPG’s use of a noticeboard for patients’ comments. Is this something we could do?

Pro and Cons briefly debated. AGREED: IR to obtain more details.
	IR
	20/6

	
	
	
	

	6.
	PPG recruitment.

KG advised the meeting that she had been giving this some thought.

Could PPG Members access a younger demographic via other clinics that take place in the building and promote the PPG?
Can the PPG grow the virtual PPG database via emails already recorded in the Practice?

Would Members share the reasons why they joined/what they get out of it – enable potential members to empathise?

A discussion ensued.

SB mentioned that the Practice now had software available to use SMS ‘phone messages.

The EMIS software system may provide email connectivity?

MQ suggested a list of names and reasons for joining could go on the PPG noticeboard.

Could the Practice list the reasons why they wanted/needed a PPG?

Perhaps an evening meeting for potential PPG members?

IR asked if a Working Group could be formed to take this forward – particularly in relation to the use of emails and Virtual Member recruitment.

AGREED: KG would meet with SB or a staff representative to explore options. IR happy to sit in if available.
	KG/SB/IR


	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	8.
	Practice Updates.

SB informed the meeting that Dr Robinson has decided to stand down as Senior Partner and is considering retirement at the year end. His responsibilities will be shared by the other GPs and Dr Robinson continues to practice as before. 

Responding to questions SB said that the part time GPs were considering working more sessions; Dr Balliu was effectively the Senior Partner; recruitment of a new GP would probably be considered in due course.

IR reminded the meeting that Rachel Leonic had left the Practice and that he had sent her a leaving card on behalf of the PPG Members.

Members present noted her contributions to the PPG and wished her well in the future.

IR told the meeting that SB was to undertake a challenge for charity and would be seeking sponsors. SB gave brief details; in aid of Race for Life Cancer Research UK; Pretty Muddy Events; September 16th; Hanley Forrest Park. 

SB asked to circulate details – ways that sponsors could get involved.
	SB
	

	9. 
	Any Other Business.

RD wished to draw attention to a comment made to him by a patient that the telephone appointments system no longer indicated a queue number.  Doing so gave patients the opportunity to decide to end the call and call later, or to wait.
SB thought that the recent changes to the automatic answering system may be the cause and that she would investigate.
	SB
	

	10.
	IR thanked ALL for giving their time to the meeting.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING.
      Wednesday 20th JUNE 2018. 10 AM. 
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